
 
ASD.CHSS 

BULLETIN 03. 2025-2026 
 
Date  :  August 5, 2025 

To  :  PK-10 Parents and Guardians (Alabang Campus) and BRafeNHS 

 

From  :   Ms. Julie Agudo (SGD.) 
   Head, Campus Health Safety and Security Office 
 

 
Noted by :   Br. Antonio Cesar Servando FSC (SGD.)                                                                                  

    Director, Administrative Services Department   
 

Re  :  Shift to Online Synchronous Classes on August 6, 2025 
 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

While progress is being made in the containment and cleanup efforts related to the fuel odor affecting 
the creek near De La Salle Santiago Zobel School, the full completion of the safety assessment by the 
Bureau of Fire Protection (BFP) and Ayala Alabang Village Association (AAVA) is still ongoing. 

As a precaution, and to allow authorities to complete their procedures thoroughly, we will shift to 
online synchronous classes tomorrow, August 6, 2025, for Pre-Kinder to Grade 10    
(Alabang Campus) and BRafeNHS students. 

Reminders for August 6, 2025: 

● Students will follow their regular class schedules online 
● Classes will follow the Cycle 4 Day 3 schedule 
● Advisers and subject teachers will provide access links and instructions via Canvas 
● No students or Lasallian Partners are to report onsite until further notice 
● All on-campus after-school activities will be rescheduled, and trainings will remain suspended 
● Social Action Office (SAO)  off-campus activities will push through as scheduled. Participants are 

advised to take precautionary measures, such as wearing face masks while on campus 



● Campus Ministry Office (CMO) activities will be rescheduled 

We continue to work closely with the concerned authorities and will provide timely updates once we 
receive the go-signal to resume onsite operations. 

Thank you for your continued support and understanding as we prioritize everyone’s safety. 
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